TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
May 9th, 2022
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Lou Beam 
Present: Lou Beam, Nathan Chaffee, Devin Gallagher
The Minutes of the Meeting of May 2nd , 2022 were accepted unanimously. (Nate/Devin 3-0)
Visitors:  
Old Business:
1. FEMA Update – Email from Judy Aron stating that FEMA was picking up 90% instead of 75% of the repair costs for the July and August rains. Awaiting money. Virginia, Lou, and Todd met with FEMA via zoom. They have been training new people. Kat has been assigned to Langdon. She will be reviewing Langdon’s Claim this week and will be in touch with any more information that they need. FEMA will not have to revisit the roads because of the size of our claim. Lou checked with Virginia and all materials requested have been submitted.
2. Lou has submitted a letter for another infrastructure grant that we may be eligible for. It is for redoing Hemlock Road because of the School. He pointed out that this road would be used again when Route 12 was fixed in the next ten years. No new information on this this grant. Lou stated that Judy Aaron had told him that all towns were going to be receiving more money from the State for infrastructure at the Pancake Breakfast but she hadn’t sent him the amount Langdon was going to receive.
3. Devin had completed his review of the Highway Benefits in the area and put them into excel. He sent a copy to all the Towns that had participated. This will help when they see if it is feasible to hire another full-time highway person. The Selectmen discussed some of the figures in the different towns. Todd is also putting together a list of projects, etc. that the Town needs which will be helpful to present to the “Road Committee” that Nate is going to put together in the fall to help the Selectmen decide what is needed as far as the roads are concerned in Town.  Todd’s list will be useful in determining whether or not to hire another full-time road worker.
4. Haven’t heard if Doug Beach has anyone to do the Cemetery Mowing yet. The Administrative Assistant is to email him for more info.
5. The Selectmen voted to accept $1,010.00 to go towards the Brush Truck Renovation.
New Business:
1. Sign Orders
2. Signed Payroll
3. Signed the Gravel Warrant
4. Devin stated that Griffin Construction would be done with the Baker Building repairs and painting by July 1st.
5. Devin had also spoken to Lori Landry and she had brought up that the State may not be available to take the place of an SRO. The Selectmen do not want to have to be in charge of an SRO and appreciate all the efforts of the State Police in this role.

Nate made the motion to adjourn at 8:20 pm (Nate/Devin 3-0)
Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie
